CHELMSFORD & DISTRICT TABLE TENNIS LEAGUE

MINUTES of the 2021/22 Annual General Meeting held at Old Chelmsfordians on Thursday 26th May 2022.
Present:
Paul Sturton – Buttsbury Youth.  Ian Austin, Luke Richardson – Chelmsford.  Denis Crapnell, David Gatheral, Gordon Gatheral, Mervyn Perriman, Ken Sheard, Norman Smith - Danbury. Steve Kerns – Galleywood.  Neil Freeman – Hatfield Freeman. Brian Dixon, Shirley Carroll – Maldon.  Richard Baxter, David Porter, Michael Richardson – Old Chelmsfordians. Rod Maclennan, Dave Moles – Writtle. .
1. Apologies for Absence
Apologies were received from Daniel Anderson, Brian Cook, Norman Hayes, Paul Nicol & Ian Whiteside
2. Confirm Minutes of last Annual General Meeting held on the 23rd September 2021.

There were no questions and the minutes were signed of as a true record of the meeting.

3. Matters Arising on the Minutes
David Porter pointed out that we had hoped to run the winter league results through the TTE platform in parallel with TT365 so if we ever decided to switch we would know something about how it worked, unfortunately this did not happen.
4. To receive Reports of the Management Committee
David Porter said all the Officers reports were on the League website and any queries should raised directly with the authors.  He then summarised the Officers reports.
General Secretary.  We bounced back from the pandemic playing the summer league, although in a slightly different format. We also played a full season of league games, cup competitions and the individual tournament although playing numbers were slightly down.
On a sad note the passing of Colin Wade of Pope & Smith who was a vice president and who supported the league over many years.
Divisional Secretary.  Gordon Gatheral reported that 6 years ago the league had 14 clubs but now there were only 9 but the number of teams were broadly the same. We have no single team clubs.

The senior leagues ran very smoothly but we had some problems with the junior leagues and are looking at the format for next season.  A lot of juniors don’t want the commitment of playing in a league every week so we are looking at running more tournaments rather than leagues.
Registrations Office. One potential issue, anyone who has not paid their TTE membership fees for 2021/22 will be contacted and told to pay them before the start of the 2022/23 season.  This is something we need to get on top of for next season.
Brian Dixon pointed out there was an insurance issue with unaffiliated players.
Coaching Officer.  Have bounced back to pre-pandemic levels due to the great work done by David Gatheral, Lee McHugh and everyone else who helps with coaching.  Encouraging to see the number people taking their coaching badges including juniors.
Competitions Secretary.  Some KO Finals are outstanding but are scheduled to be played.
Tournament.  The move to John Payne School went very well apart from a problem with sunlight shining through the windows making a couple of tables unplayable.  Gordon Gatheral’s food was a success and we achieved our aim of breaking even.
Press Officer.  Steve Kerns has indicated that this will probably be his last season as press officer.  He will be greatly missed but we do need to start looking around for a replacement.  We are considering splitting the reporting for seniors & juniors.
Summer League.  Due to start on the 13th June and will be back to the normal format of 4 singles and 1 doubles.  
5. Financial Statements
David Porter reported that Matthew Brown is standing down as treasurer but has agreed to carry on until a replacement is found.  We have a set of accounts but we can’t approve them tonight because they are not in their final form.  When complete they will be sent to Brian Cook to examine and then they will be sent out to all members for comments. We will then approve them by email.

David Porter went through the accounts which showed a profit of £700 but does not include engraving of the permanent trophies and the individual winners and runners up trophies which based on 2019/20 would be about £1,200 and Danbury’s player registration fees £427 which takes us to roughly a break even position.  The tournament also broke even, the tournament accounts were available.
6. Rule Changes
No rule changes were proposed.
7. Elections – David Porter proposed electing the President, Vice Presidents and the Management Committee on bloc.
Election of President and Vice Presidents
	Position
	Nominated

	President
	Norman Smith

	Vice Presidents
	Dean Andrews

	
	John Cook

	
	Peter Hance

	
	Ken Pearce

	
	Clive Rippon

	
	


8. Election of members of Management Committee
David Porter reported that Matthew Brown is standing down as Treasurer & Competitions Secretary and from the Management Committee and after many years of service Arthur Clark is standing down as Junior Match Secretary, Tournament Organiser and from the Management Committee.  Robin Armstrong and Paul Nicol are standing down as General Committee members.  David Gatheral agreed to become the Tournament Organiser, Lee McHugh the Junior Match Secretary, Richard Baxter and Paul Stuton General Committee Members.
The following were elected.
	Position
	Nominated

	Chairman
	David Porter

	Vice Chairman
	David Gatheral

	General Secretary
	Dave Moles

	Treasurer
	Vacant

	Divisional Secretary
	Gordon Gatheral

	Registrations Officer
	Neil Freeman

	Competitions Secretary
	Vacant

	Tournament Organiser
	David Gatheral

	Junior Match Secretary
	Lee McHugh

	Coaching Officer
	David Gatheral

	Press Officer
	Steve Kerns

	Welfare Officer
	David Porter

	General Committee
	Daniel Anderson

	
	Richard Baxter

	
	Rod Maclennan

	
	Ken Sheard

	
	Norman Smith

	
	Paul Sturton

	
	


It was agreed it would be left with the management committee to fill the vacant Treasurer and Competition Secretary roles.

David Porter said he would like to see a representative from Chelmsford TTC on the committee to replace Paul Nicol.  Brian Dixon agreed to see if anyone would be prepared to join from Maldon TTC.
David Gatheral asked if we should hold some of our committee meetings by zoom.  David Porter said this something to discuss at the next committee meeting.

9. To confirm Brian Cook as Examiner
Proposed by David Porter and unanimously agreed.
10. Agree Fees 2022/23 season.
David Porter said the fees had been £7 and £3.50 for juniors for a number of years but with inflation running at roughly 10% he proposed a small increase.  A general discussion followed about whether to reintroduce team fees or stick with individual fees and whether to increase fees.  A vote was taken and it was agreed to continue with individual fees and to increase them to £8 and £4 for juniors.
11. Discussion Points
League Trophies.  David Porter said we need to review what we want to do with trophies going forward.  Trophies are the main item of expenditure for the league and it is very time consuming trying to recover the permanent trophies that were awarded in the previous years.  It was agreed trophies were important to juniors but there was a question to how many senior players were bothered about receiving them. A general discussion followed but it was agreed the Management Committee should go back and get the views of the rest of the league.  Confirmed the trophies for this season will be awarded as usual before the start of next season.
New (returning) Club ARU.  David Porter said Anglia Ruskin University were hoping to enter a team in the league next season but being students and not having cars they would have difficulty fulfilling their away games. The Proposal is we allow them to play all their games at home, if not they would be unable to enter a team  There were no objections to this proposal but David Porter did say it should be a one off.
12. To note the non-attendance of any club at the AGM.

Proposed by David Porter it was agreed that Highwood TTC be fined £10 in accordance with Rule 4.7. for failing to attend this Annual Meeting.
13. Any Other Business
Shirley Carroll detailed a number of problems she had with The Chelmsford TTC during the season and particularly the “H” team.  This was discussed and agreed that Ian Austin the Chelmsford TTC representative would report back so the club so they were aware of the issues raised.  David Porter reminded everyone the League had a complaints procedure and any such complaints should be made to the Management Committee at the time.
The Chairman thanked all for attending and the meeting concluded at 9.05pm.

Signed as a true record ………………………………………… (Chairman)
Date 25th May 2023
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